CITY PRIDE SCHOOL
ADVISORY MEETING -3
MINUTES OF THE MEETING
Date: Friday, 29.01.2021

The online meeting of Advisory Body was called on Friday, 29.01.2021 at 05:30 pm for the year 2020-
2021. The list of the members present online is attached herewith.
Agenda:

1. Welcome

Minutes of the meeting of the previous Advisory Meeting

Physical reopening of the school for Std 5t to 8th

2
3
4. Any other points with the permission of Chairperson
5. Announcement of next meeting

6. Vote of Thanks

1

. Welcome:
Principal Mrs. Maya Sawant welcomed all the Advisory members.
2. Minutes of the previous meeting :

Principal Madam read the minutes of the meeting of the previous meeting conducted on Saturday,

31.10.2020, all the points were approved by Advisory Committee members.

Report of the school

Principal Madam further informed the Advisory members about the results at the Maharashtra
State Scholarship Exam. She mentioned that this year too, the students have performed extremely
well. There are many rankers in the CBSE Merit list. The coaching done at school helps the students
to achieve this success. She congratulated the teachers, with special appreciation to Ms Amita
Pandit who trains and guides students throughout their scholarship coaching. Students were
felicitated at the hands of Hon. Dy. Chief Minister Mr Ajitrao Pawar. He specifically asked the
school’s name and appreciated the students and the teacher. She further read out the results.

rashtra Sta arship Exam :-

6 students from Std 5% are in CBSE Merit List

1) Vasundhara Mahadik - Merit Rank 2
2) Tanmayee Athawale - Merit Rank 2
3) Arnav Kothawade - Merit Rank 3
4) Atharva Mahajan - Merit Rank 6
5) Pushkar Deshpande - Merit Rank 7
6) Bhargab Mishra - Merit Rank 12
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4 students from Std 8% are in CBSE Merit List

1) Tanishka Doiphode - Merit Rank 3 |
2) Aarjav Mukkirwar - Merit Rank 5 |
3) Apoorva Jamdade - Merit Rank 7

4) Mudit Behra - Merit Rank 10

She mentioned about the other activities which were conducted during the past two months-

+ The Open day for Periodic test - I1 for all the classes was conducted online.

* The Intra school competition for classes 6t to 10t and its prize distribution was conducted

online.

* City Pride School along with Education Department of PCMC conducted an Inter school
competition called “Kalarang " for the students of Corporation schools. Our School will be
sponsoring prizes worth one lakh for the same. This function will take place in our school in the
month of Feb 2021.

*  The Counselling and the Softskill department conducted a webinar on Sunday 20t Dec 2020 on

work life balance for the parents of Nigdi and Moshi branches.

LKG Admission process for 2021-2022

Principal Madam mentioned that, City Pride School admission process for Nigdi, Moshi and
Ravet branches for the academic year 2021-2022 is completed in the month of December
2020.

Selection of teachers for 2021-2022

Principal Madam mentioned that the recruitment process for the selection of teachers for the

academic year 2021-2022 for all the three branches of City Pride School is completed .
3. Physical reopening of the school for Std. 5t to 8t

Principal Madam informed parents that keeping in mind the Govt norms and all the
precautionary measures ,City Pride School - Nigdi started Std 9t and Std 10t physical classes
from 15t Jan 2021 . She further mentioned about guidelines for physical reopening of the
classes 5t to 8t The school needs to obtain consent forms from the parents before reopening
of the school physically . She mentioned that the consent forms will be sent online as well as
the hard copy will be available in the school office for the parents. Parents need to submit it so
that the school can design the further plan of action and send it to the parents. She said now
school is taking utmost care and precaution to start the school like daily sanitization of the
classes and disinfecting the premises regularly.

School has provided the facilities like sanitizer stands at various places, thermal gun checking
at the entrance, oxi-meter are kept ready for checking. Proper flex and sign boards are put in

the premises. As per Govt norm - one child on one bench pattern will be followed.
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It is mandatory for every child to take care for themselves by following all the required rules

i.e. use of mask, sanitizer, no sharing of the same, maintaining social distance etc

The school would plan to call students of Std 5t to 8t twice a week. The online teaching will
be continued along with offline teaching, Details regarding the same will be sent soon.

We do understand that children have been at home for a long period and would take time to
adjust to physical school.

Mrs Ghate parent of std 7t Faith mentioned that her child was very happy to know that
physical school will reopen. She asked about the transport facility. On this, Director Madam Dr
Ashwini Kulkarni mentioned that the school would check the consent of the students and the
number of students requiring bus facility and then decide whether school can provide bus
facility. Depending upon the requirement school will have to rearrange the bus routes.

Mrs Ghate has another query regarding the school uniform?

Ashwini madam explained that incase the school uniform does not fit the child then they can

come to school in proper civil dress.

Mrs Kotansthane raised a query - if after filling the consent for Yes, child is not well then will
he /she be marked absent ?

Ashwini Madam said that in case any child is not well then he/she can attend the online classes.
Mrs Kotanthane had a query - Is antigen test is compulsory for students ?

Ashwini Madam explained that Antigen is not compulsory for the students. It depends on

parents wish.

Mr Yogendra Khatavkar of Std 5% Love asked whether he could convey to the parents to
resume physical school.

Ashwini madam said, let the parents decide for themselves whether they wish to attend
physical school or continue with online teaching . The school does not make it compulsory for

the same.

Mr Purohit parent of 5t Joy, asked whether the next academic year will start after the final
exam or school will have vacation ?
Ashwini madam answered that if the situation improves drastically and the vaccination starts

then the school will plan everything as usual.

Mr Purav Mutha said all the other public places are open, so why not school start for students
in full fledge ? He further asked whether exams are going to be conducted online or offline?

Ashwini madam said soon the school will decide and inform the parents.
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Mrs Pradnya Jadhav parent of 7t Vigour asked whether the consent form needs to be

submitted of the answer is “NQ”.

Ashwini madam answered only if the answer is “YES” parents need to submit the hard copy of
the consent duly signed in the school office.

Mr Mangire Satyajeet 7th Vigour suggested why students can not be called physically for full
day school.

Ashwini madam answered , as per Govt norms we can run the physical school for 3 - 4 hours.

This would enable the students to go home and have lunch. Gradually as the situation improves

the Govt may decide to increase the time.

Mrs Raj, parent of 4th Joy asked whether the school will continue to share notes for the
students through MS team.

Ashwini madam said it is going to blended learning. School will keep on sending the notes

through MS team.

Mrs Mahambare appreciated the teachers and the school management. She suggested that the

exam should be offline.
Announcement of next meeting Next

The next Advisory meeting will be conducted in the month of March 2021 and all the members will

be informed well in advance.

Vote of thanks

Mrs Nisha Panicker thanked all the Advisory members for attending the online meeting.

‘Qo\oﬂvﬂ
Mrs. Maya) Sawant

Principal
City Pride Schoo, Nigdi, Pune
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